[image: image4.wmf][image: image1.jpg]



[image: image5.wmf][image: image6.wmf][image: image7.jpg]


[image: image8.wmf]

[image: image2.jpg]



[image: image9.emf] 

 

[image: image10.wmf]








[image: image3.emf] 

 





                             Yaquina Bay Yacht Club


            Newsletter


April  2008





A publication for the Members and Friends of the Yaquina Bay Yacht Club





�





�      This is such an exciting time of the year. The sun is shining, at least today, people are working on all those projects that waited all winter for decent weather, and folks are preparing for the upcoming sailing season. More than one crew is out on the water honing skills for the next race season, which looks like it may be quite competitive.  


The offshore sailing class has been well attended with over twenty folks participating each of the past four weeks. We only have one more classroom session next Wednesday evening followed up by on-the-water practice of Crew Overboard Skills on Sunday at noon. If you have not been able to make any other classes, you can still come for this critical lesson on how to recover and treat your crew after a fall overboard.  We will have a potluck on Sunday about 3:00 after the on the water practice session.  I'll be cooking up burgers - bring your favorite side dish and join us.  


Remember the end of this month brings our season kick-off: Loyalty Days Regatta.  Contact Terry Lettenmaier if you would like to participate or help out.  


On the administrative note, your board is working very hard with many programs.  We should be finished putting together the operating procedures for the club and will have those posted for all to see on the club website.  Ron and the Education folks are finalizing the class schedule for the year and the Yachats Youth Sailing program is gaining momentum. 


These are very exciting times for our club. I am pleased to be a part of all the wonderful activities that support our sport. There are lots of opportunities for you to participate in many capacities and I hope you join in the fun. 


 See you on the Water 


-Joe
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Our Mailing Address is 750 SW Bay Boulevard, Newport, OR  97365





Our Website URL


Is www.yaquinabay yachtclub.org 





For questions about the Club, contact Commodore Joe Novello at �HYPERLINK "mailto:joenovello3@gmail.com"�joenovello3@gmail.com� 


For questions about or contributions to this newsletter contact Stephanie Brown, editor, at 265-4575 or �HYPERLINK "mailto:alaskamissy_2000@yahoo.com"�alaskamissy_2000@yahoo.com�








�





April Monthly Meeting and Potluck





Where: YBYC Clubhouse


When: 6 p.m.  Saturday April 19


Theme:  Indian Country, Buffalo Burgers and Salmon provided


Bring:  Appetizers, Salad or Side to share, Beverages, and Place Settings.





What do the Coast Guard Auxiliary and American Indian dancing have in common?  The Ponca Tribal Warrior, Tom Murphy





Celebrate an evening of Native American music and American Indian dances from the great plains and the southwest with Tom Murphy, our esteemed Coast Guard Auxiliary member.  Tom has been a Native American dancer since 1954, exhibiting and lecturing through the USA.  He has won dance contests at the Pendleton Roundup and many other pow wows.  He studied Native American music at the Library of Congress and sang with the Scissortail Singers.  On April 19, in full regalia, he will strut his stuff.  





Grab your regalia and what might ale ya.  It’s time to celebrate with our dancing mate. 





                             Yaquina Bay Yacht Club


            Newsletter





April  2008   	   Page 2





Members’ Corner   


Join us on the web and keep in the loop.  We have a great tool that allows all members to post messages to the group as a whole.  It’s a great way to find crew members, make plans for outings, exchange information about boats, boat repairs, techniques, stories.  You can post pictures and files to share with everyone.  The group fills in the gaps between newsletters since you can log in any time of day or night.


To access the YBYC’s discussion group on Google, use this web address: �HYPERLINK "http://groups.google.com/group/ybyc"�http://groups.google.com/group/ybyc�  You will be prompted to Log In or Apply for Membership (new logons only) This group is open to club members and the friends and family of club members.  Most of you are already members of this group, it’s just waiting to be used.  Once you’re logged on, click on ‘Discussions’ on the right side of the page; this will bring you to a list of all the messages.  From there you can read them, reply to them, or post your own new message using the ‘New Post’ option.


You can find the club roster under the ‘Pages’ tab on the right.  From there you can choose the roster, or read the limericks from the March meeting, view pictures from last year’s Toledo Wooden Boat show, or catch up on past newsletters!  Or build your own page with your own pictures and information.








�
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Education Spotlight


With the sailing season just getting started, you might not have noticed it yet, but 25 to 30 people are getting it. They are getting it, education that is, at the Wednesday night off shore sailing class. Each night stomachs and minds are filled. If you are not attending the off shore class, you are missing some mighty fine food from Peggy and some great information from Joe that will increase your skill level for sailing beyond the jetty. It is not too late to join us! Next week is the crew overboard lecture and the on-the-water practicum.


Next month, Terry will be leading the Adult Learn-To-Sail class. This class is not just for total novices. We have had people take this class more than once because they like it so much! It would also be helpful for crew members who would like a review in order to be more comfortable on their own boats. If you doubt this, just ask any top notch sailor. They all say that they really learned to sail in little boats.





In June, YBYC and Terry will be hosting the second annual US Sailing Instructor Candidate Course. This class was noticed by almost every sailing organization in Oregon last year. If you have an interest in teaching students how to sail, this is the class for you. It is intense, but you will feel up to the challenge to teach when you complete this class.


Continued …. Page 4





Weekend Cruises


Join us for sailing excursions on the 1st and 3rd Sundays of each month.  Upcoming dates are April 6 and April 20, May 4 and May 18.  Rally begins at noon near the CG buoy outside the Embarcadero Marina.  All boats are encouraged to get out and enjoy our beautiful bay.





Oregon Coast Boating Safety and Education Foundation


is looking for 2008 donations to further boating safety and education.


If you would like to make a tax deductible donation please contact Ron Cole at (541) 270-5900.








�





Sailboat Racing News


Loyalty Days Regatta is just a few weeks away.  The entry form and Notice of Race are available on the website.  Early entries save $10.00 before April 19.  For questions contact Terry Lettenmaier at 541-867-4603 or �HYPERLINK "mailto:lett@peak.org"�lett@peak.org� or email YBYC Race Chair at �HYPERLINK "mailto:ybyc.email@gmail.com"�ybyc.email@gmail.com� 


	The first race of the spring series is on April 30 at 6:15 PM.  Sailing instructions and liability waiver forms are now posted on the web site and club bulletin board.  Please see Terry Lettenmaier, race chair (�HYPERLINK "http://us.f906.mail.yahoo.com/ym/Compose?To=lett@peak.org" \t "_blank"�lett@peak.org� or 867-4603) during April club meeting, Loyalty Days regatta, or before the spring series begins to submit liability form and sign up for race committee/dinner host duties.


 








Clubhouse Update


April 2 - Class –Evening			May 7 – Spring Series, Evening


April 4 – Rented				May 8 – Adult Class, Evening


April 5 – Rented				May 10 – Adult Class, Evening


April 9 – Class – Evening			May 13 – Rented All Day


April 14 - Board Meeting			May 14 – Spring Series, Evening


April 16 - Class – Evening			May 15 – Adult Class, Evening


April 19 – Monthly Potluck			May 17-18 – Adult Class


April 20 – Class – Daytime			May 20 - Rented


April 26-27 – Loyalty Days Regatta		May 21 – Spring Series, Evening 


May 22 – Adult Class, Evening


						May 24-25 – Adult Class


						May 31 – Rented All Day


Please respect the privacy of our renters, their return business keeps the club going!  Your ongoing help is appreciated in keeping our clubhouse neat and ready to rent, Thanks!


Contact Stephanie for rental or calendar information.  	


More Education Spotlight


      Adult Beginning Sailing Class – May 8, 10, 15, 17, 18, 22, 24, 25.  The class is open to everyone regardless of skill level and is designed for the novice who wants to learn the basic skills of sailing.  The class will focus on sailboat parts and rigging, boating safety, weather and tide considerations, and navigational aids and rules.


Complementing the classroom training will be 5 on-the-water, hands-on, sailing sessions to practice your skills in the club’s Lido 14’ sailboats.  Classroom sessions begin May 8 and run through May 22 (Thursdays) from 7-9 p.m. at the YBYC Clubhouse.  On the water sailing sessions take place on weekends, May 10 through May 25 (Saturdays and/or Sundays, excluding Mother's Day) from 9 a.m.-2 p.m.  The exact times may vary.


	Students are asked to provide their own personal flotation devices and wetsuits, to be worn at all times when on the water.  Cost of the instruction, classroom materials, and training is $175. Space is limited to ensure the best learning environment. For Registration see us on the web at �HYPERLINK "http://www.yaquinabayyachtclub.org" \t "_blank"�www.yaquinabayyachtclub.org�








YBYC Has a Non-Profit!


That’s right. We now have the ability to accept tax deductible donations! We can do that through the newly formed Oregon Coast Boating Safety and Education Foundation (OCBSEF). This Corporation has been formed for the purposes of community boating education and, as such, is eligible for 501(c) (3) tax exempt status.  So, please keep us in mind if you are thinking about making a charitable donation. We are looking for items that can be resold that have significant value. Thanks again to Jeff and Mike for the professional services needed to make this happen. 


 Ron Cole, Education Chair











�
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…Education, Cont. from Page 3





June also kicks off Merry’s and Doug’s summer adventures with Youth Sailing. There are class offerings in Lincoln City, Depoe Bay, Newport/Toledo and Waldport/Yachats. Through sailing, they are teaching leadership and self-reliance skills to the kids of Lincoln County. Can you think of any future sailors who would like to have fun?





In September, there will be a Keel-Boat class. This is an introductory class to keel boats (meaning no spinnakers). To register, you need to have passed the learn-to-sail class or be able to demonstrate sufficient skills to test out of the requirement. In addition there will be an adult learn-to-sail class, which will be the last class offering for the year.





We are in need of support staff to help the instructors. Those with or without sailing skills are needed. Please contact me if you would like to help. The rewards will be worth it!





Ron Cole


Education Chair


�





The Lido’s are looking good!





Over the winter, some of our more industrious members have been tuning up our Lidos. From mast head to trailer, they have been checked and repaired. All of this is in preparation for this year’s sailing season. 





While these boats get a pretty good workout during the classes, please remember that they are also available for club members’ use. We hope to have at least two of them on the docks ready to go at all times. Please call ahead if you would like to use them.





Special thanks, goes to the following people:





George Benton for coordinating the repairs and reviewing the rigging,





Tom McNamara for all of the fiberglass repair work,





Ken Brown for making sure that the trailers are road worthy,





Dave Schmaltz for towing the boats/trailers and reviewing at rigging, and





Tim Myrick for checking the rigging and ordering supplies





Thanks guys. The club members and the students really appreciate it!





Ron Cole


Fleet Chair











